Safeguarding and Welfare Requirement: Staff qualifications, training, support and skills

“Providers must put appropriate arrangements in place for the supervision of staff who have contact with children and families.  Effective supervision provides support, coaching and training for the practitioner and promotes the interests of children.  Supervision should foster a culture of mutual support, teamwork and continuous improvement which encourages the confidential discussion of sensitive issues.”
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Supervision
Policy statement

We believe that staff need to have suitable supervision in place in order to be able to teach and support children and their families.  We strive to offer all staff one to one (supervision) meetings every 6-8 weeks.  The meetings strive to offer support to discuss carer progression, to clarify roles, responsibilities and work tasks, to support performance management and to build their confidence in supporting children's development.  The management make themselves available so that staff feel they can speak to staff when they have an issue.  

The staff member who supervisors the other staff MUST hold at least a level 3 in childcare and education, and must undertake regular training in order to improve their own practice.

We believe it is everybody's responsibility to support one another, when staff start they have a buddy.  The buddy helps support the daily questions that arise whilst working in the setting.  The buddy is someone who had at least 2 years early years’ experience at the Pre-school, and does a similar role to the member of staff. 
Procedures

· New staff have one to one meetings (Supervision) at least once every other week for at least the first month.  The Manger and new member of staff work on the CWDC Introduction Standards Workbook, discussing topics and issues as they work through each section.  If the new member of staff is unsure about an area for example: Child development, the new member of staff would receive training in this area.  
· Once the Workbook is complete the staff then receive a performance management/appraisal meeting.  The member of staff receives the date of the meeting at least 2 weeks before the meeting.  The member of staff is given a copy of their last performance management targets, appraisal questions (if applicable).  The member of staff also receives a list of questions that encourage the member of staff to think about their performance, and any support needed.

· At the performance management meeting the manager/deputy reflect on previous performance, discuss future developments, and support needed in the setting.  

· The meeting is written and typed up by at least 1 week after the meeting.  A copy of the performance management targets, appraisal questions and training sheet is copied: 1 for the member of staff to keep and 1 for the staff's individual private file.

· Performance management meetings should be held at least every once per term.
· The staff member also receives one to one meetings with the manager at least once every 6-8 weeks.

· The Managers one to one meeting is done with a member of the Committee who is trained in safeguarding children. 

· The one to one meetings give a chance for staff to discuss any concerns, and gain any support (such as if they have a key child who has a particular need).  The one to one meeting is recorded and the staff member has a copy and a copy is kept in the staff's private file.

· Staff receive on-going training plans;  

· For any off site training courses, staff have a list of objectives given to them before the training course.  On the training course the member of staff makes notes about what they have been told, and what they have learnt.

· Any course, or training is then fed back to all staff at the monthly staff meetings.

· Staff are supervised on a daily basis by management team making themselves available to staff when they have questions.  

· Peer on peer observations and management observations, and general observations of practice, should be undertaken to help staff to reflect on the practice of the setting.  This should be shared at staff meetings, to improve practice.
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